
ASSOCIATION OF NATIONAL ORGANISATIONS               
OF FISHING ENTERPRISES IN THE EU 

 
 

Europêche reaction to CJEU Preliminary ruling                                
TACs above ‘ICES zero-catch advice’ 

  Brussels, 12 January 2024 
 
We express our satisfaction with the recent court decision, as it aligns with the longstanding 
position advocated by the EU fishing sector. The Court of Justice of the European Union 
(CJEU)1 has acknowledged a crucial perspective: fisheries management should not only 
prioritize environmental concerns but also consider the well-being of companies, the 
economy, and the people involved. 
  
Rigidity in the strict application of scientific recommendations, particularly in this case where a 
total ban on catches (0 TAC) was suggested for species incidentally caught in mixed fisheries, 
would have had devastating consequences. It could have led to the early closure of the fishery 
for our vessels, even though our fishers still have significant quotas for other species. This 
effect known as 'choke species' is caused by the ill-conceived EU landing obligation. This EU 
policy exacerbates the under-utilisation of fishing possibilities and increases the risk of 
premature closure of fisheries since for some key stocks fishers may have little or no quotas. It 
must therefore be revised as soon as possible. 
  
It is nonetheless encouraging to see the court’s recognition of the complexity of managing 
mixed fisheries, where bycatch of non-target species is unavoidable. It confirms that fishing all 
stocks in a mixed fishery at maximum sustainable yield at the same time is practically 
impossible. That is why stocks that are predominantly caught as by-catch, must be managed 
according to the precautionary approach and not the MSY policy. 
  
Ultimately, we are pleased with the court's decision acknowledging the Council’s ability to 
exercise its discretion to determine fishing quotas. This approach prevents a scenario whereby 
biological considerations automatically transform into law, neglecting other crucial scientific 
aspects of the decision-making process such as practical implementation or the socio-
economic data produced by the Scientific, Technical and Economic Committee for Fisheries 
(STECF), national administrations or EU Advisory Councils. The latter allows to better balance 
environmental, social and economic sustainability in fishing decisions. 
 
In conclusion, scientific recommendations must inform political decisions with evidence-based 
options and scenarios, and not the opposite. Otherwise, the door would be open to a 
judicialization process in the establishment of fishing opportunities. Policy decisions should be 
left to those with a broader understanding of societal needs, political considerations and 
trade-offs. That’s the essence of a democratic process. 

 
1 
https://curia.europa.eu/juris/document/document.jsf?text=&docid=281144&pageIndex=0&doclang=EN&mode=req&dir=&occ=fir
st&part=1&cid=1212910 


